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	Nursery
This week in Nursery, we have been reading 'Goldilocks and the 3 Bears'. The children have all enjoyed reading this story and joining in during the familiar lines ("Someone's been sleeping in MY BED!"). They have been role-playing the story with props, tasting porridge and learning all about real bears and how they are different from the lovely bears in the story (many of them were suprised to hear that bears do not really eat porridge!) We have also been using a lot of ‘comparative size’ language and have introduced a 'Number of the Week' in each of our groups. Listen out to hear your child using words like bigger, smaller, biggest and smallest and try modelling their use in your own everyday language to encourage them.

	Reception
Our literacy work this week has been focused around the story 'The Three Billy Goats Gruff.' All the children have turned themselves into storytellers and learnt to tell the story using different actions to help them remember the different parts. Please ask your child to tell you the story. In numeracy we have been looking at and using positional language. The children have used words such as; on, under, next to, beside, as they have played with the ‘small world’ Billy Goat Gruff set. Thank you to all the parents who attended the Numeracy Workshop this week. You will now be able to further support your child at home with numeracy language. To continue our work on 'Changes' the children have really enjoyed sharing their photographs and talking about how they have changed. Please remember to look at our website to see what we are doing in Letters and Sounds and any other news.

	Year 1
1A         This week we have been working hard in Literacy on putting sentences together - we are now getting very good at 
              spotting verbs and nouns as well as adding time words to the start of our sentences.  We are getting excited about 
              our trip to the park next week on Tuesday afternoon. We will be writing about this trip on Wednesday and Thursday 
              next week. Our Numeracy work has been a little harder this week as we have been trying to use a hundred square to 
              add 2 digit and 1 digit numbers together. A little more practice is needed for some I think!! Keep working hard 1A.

1H         This week in class 1H, in our numeracy lessons, we have been learning lots of new mathematical vocabulary. We 
              have been adding a one digit number to a two digit number and also partitioning two digit numbers into tens and units. 
              A big well done to Ester, Avneet, Amyah, Solomon, Tiyah, Kherys, Reyah, Yusuf and Hamza who this week have all 
              achieved their target of setting out maths stories independently. Their work is so neat and well presented! In literacy 
              we have been looking at how sentences are formed. We have all become word detectives and we’re now so good at 
              finding the verbs and nouns in sentences. Sajid, Asma and Faris have been particularly superb word detectives! This 
              is all in preparation for the writing of a recount text which will be all about our trip to the park next Tuesday. Please 
              don’t forget to come to school in some old clothes as it could be quite muddy! Keep up the great work class 1H!

1T          This week we have continued our work on understanding and forming sentences. We are now learning how to write a 
              recount. We have been looking at different ways to start our sentences and using time words to tell the reader when it 
              happened. We are working towards writing our own recount after our trip to the park next Tuesday afternoon. We are 
              very excited! In numeracy we have been adding and taking away 2 digit numbers and 1 digit numbers. We had to work 
              really hard to find the 2 digit number on the 0-99 square. I was very pleased to see lots of children in 1T trying their 
              hardest even when it was quite difficult, Well done! We have also been practising really hard for our class assembly, 
              please don't forget its next Tuesday morning. See you there!

	Year 2
2H          This week we have been explaining a lot of things in 2H as part of our Literacy unit - Explanations! We have explained what happens to different foods when we heat them up and we have learnt all about contents and glossary pages. In maths we have looked at symmetry and have found lots of lines of symmetry in different shapes! Well done on a good week 2H!
2L          What another fantastic week! Children have been learning about shadows as part of our IPC topic ‘Seeing the light’. 
              Children have used chalk and charcoal to produce some fantastic shades and contrast of shadows.

              In maths children have been learning about 3d shapes and using venn diagrams to sort them and in literacy they have 
              created Science investigation booklets as part of our explanation unit. Great work everyone. Just another reminder  

              P.E is on a Monday, please can all children remember to bring their P.E kits to school.

2W        This week in Year 2 we have been working on our new Literacy unit, Explanation texts. We are creating an explanation 
              booklet linked to our science investigations that we can add to throughout the year. So far we have explained how the 
              height of a ramp can affect how fast and how far a car travels. We have also chosen some words to create a glossary 
              and made a contents page. The second investigation we have explained is all about what happens to materials when 
              they are heated. Well done to all children for their enthusiasm in creating this booklet.
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	Year 3
3B
Wow!  What a busy week!   In our new IPC topic we have been studying different kinds of rock, such as, slate, granite,      
              sandstone and chalk. We used magnifying glasses to sort and describe rocks according to colour, texture and particle     
              size. The children made some fantastic observations and produced excellent sketches of their chosen rock. Also this 
              week we have been writing letters using all the correct features! Well done 3B on all your hard work!
3M        This week we have been writing letters to our favourite author, Martin Waddell. The children have been reading his books and really trying to understand the language used and the hidden messages within his books. They have come up with some wonderful sentences to describe the illustrations. We have begun an investigation in maths. The children have been using their previous learning to solve problems using the clues that they have been given, they have worked extremely hard and I am very pleased with them all. Our science topic has led us to identify man-made and natural materials. If the object was man made, the children worked out what natural material the object came from e.g. sand making up glass. Keep up the hard work TEAM 3M!.
3T
We have had another fantastic week in 3T. In science the children have identified man-made and natural materials and what objects we manufacture out of naturally occurring materials. We have also studied the difference between different types of glass. The children have written their letters to their favourite author and used a formal letter layout. Well done 3T.

	Year 4
4HY       4HY have worked very hard this week continuing to look at their pulse rates in IPC and have produced some brilliant bar charts to show this. They have also worked well at understanding vertebrates and invertebrates in science. During literacy we have continued to write a story from another culture. Well done to Moiz for some fantastic vocabulary choices made within his writing!
4L
4L have been investigating invertebrates and looked at a worm’s unique skeleton.   Set 1 literacy have been looking at Arabian Nights and have been writing beginnings and unexpected endings.  In Numeracy children have been looking at Carroll diagrams.  Well done Set 2 – you did great!
4W
The children have had a fantastic week. They all participated in an E-Safety talk/workshop. They were so well behaved 
               and contributed to the activities and discussion. In IPC, they have recorded pulse rates for every child in the class in a 
               bar chart. Also, in Science they have sorted vertebrates and invertebrates - animals that have a backbone/skeleton 

               from those that do not and looked at earthworms. Well done 4W.

	Year 5
5J
This week in 5J, we have been busy learning about the science of seeing, how we are able to see, and how shadows are formed. We have learnt about the structure of the Earth and have been rehearsing some Haka routines in PE. Well done to set 1 literacy, they really captured the viewpoint of Tim the Ostler in their Diary entries.
5T
This week in 5T we have been looking at the different layers of the earth.  The children were amazed to learn that the 
               inner core has a temperature of 5000 degrees C! We have also been writing a letter in role as Bess from The 
               Highwayman, a poem the children have thoroughly enjoyed.  Star of the week is Simran S, well done!
5S
This week in 5S, we have been learning about e-safety via a very informative presentation from Kids-net. This is a 
               very important issue and the children listened well to the interactive presentation. Well done to Lemise for her 
               comparison of passwords & toothbrushes, so much so that she was jokingly invited on a nationwide tour of schools to 
               share her understanding! In Set 3 Literacy, we have been tugging at the heartstrings during our writing in role. Taking 
               on the role of the character Bess, Set 3 have been set the task of bringing a tear to Mr Smith's eye during his marking. 
               Outcome to follow next week!

	Year 6
6G          All three classes took part in an E safety workshop and have learned a lot about keeping safe while using the internet.
              In literacy Set 2 have continued our factual reports on drugs and we have been practising our grammar skills by 
              looking at the uses of apostrophes. In IPC we have been thinking about what life would have been like for children 
              before World War II. While in Numeracy we have continued to look at the rotation and reflection of shapes.
6M
I have been really impressed by the quality of the children’s World War II presentations.  In literacy, we have been 
              planning factual reports, with a particular emphasis on using connectives and a full range of punctuation. In Set 3 
              maths we have looked at probability.  Well done everyone, keep up the good work.
6W         Congratulations to 6W who represented the school wonderfully on our business trip to Birmingham city centre. In 
               Literacy, we have been working hard to check and edit our factual reports about drugs, I have been really impressed!  
               In Numeracy, we have been exploring a range of multiplication and division strategies to help us with our calculations.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 24th January 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY


Dates for your Diary








Friday, 14th February 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 24th February 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Friday, 11th April 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER HOLIDAYS


Monday, 28th April 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance:   KS1  RW     99.17%        KS2    4HY      99.58%


                      REC RW      99.17%        Yr 3    3B        99.17%


                      Yr 1   1A      91.25%        Yr 4    4HY      99.58% 


                     Yr 2    2H      97.92%        Yr 5     5T        99.11%


                                                              Yr 6    6G         98.28%


                                      Punctuality:     KS1 RC/1A  1 late              KS2   5J/6G/6M   NO lates


                                       MOST LATES:   KS1 – 2H/2L (10 LATES)    KS2 –4W (12 LATES)





CLASS WINNERS


KS1	1A     KS2	4HY


HOUSE WINNER


This week’s House Winner is DIAMOND.  Well Done!





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT


KS1	1A 	KS2	4L

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


Charlie and the Chocolate Factory


As part of our school production, we will be decorating the hall and corridor with ‘sweets and chocolates’.


Please could you send in empty sweet/chocolate containers, empty sweet/chocolate tins, tubs and sweet/chocolate bar wrappers.


Also any wrapping paper inner tubes please.


Thank you!!











YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Contact Details


If you have recently changed your mobile or home phone numbers, or home address, please inform the school office, so that we can contact you in an emergency.


Thank you.

















Parking on Dorrington Road


Please respect our neighbours and park responsibly when dropping and collecting your children. Please do not park on footpaths or block driveways, or park in DISABLED BAYS.


Thank you.














Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








